

Dentistry IN SOUTH DAKOTA

Allied Staff News





St. Francis Mission Dental Clinic had a busy Spring. In March, we hosted both Creighton and the University of Indiana Dental Students. During the two weeks of student clinics, they provided \$65,019 in billable services.

Dr. Brenon Farmer and his staff provided two full days of endodontic and hygiene services in March. Their total production for the two days was \$11,837, providing nine root canals, four pulpal debridgement's and the numerous restorative and hygiene services.

Drs. Jeff Feiock, Michelle Hofer, Marty Oleson, Tom Hajek, Lennard Hopper and Hilary Haley provided two days of clinic with support staff on April 7th and 8th. Providing \$14,435 in billable services.

In May, we hosted Dr. Susi (Miriam) Fallahzadeh and her assistant from Paris, Kentucky with Kalee AbuGhazaleh, hygienist from Sioux Falls the 10th-12th. The billable production \$19,327 for three days.

May 24th-26th Dr. Karen Rethmeyer from Kansas City, MO provided her services with the billable production of \$7,890. In addition to her clinical services her husband Steve, an engineer, helped out immensely by providing on site equipment repairs.

Our summer will be busy! We are hosting USD Dental Hygiene students the first three weeks in June. Dr. Cheri Basco from State College, Pennsylvania will be here the third week of the USD rotations. Ms. Jackie Johnson will be volunteering her time here all three weeks for dental hygiene supervision.

University of Indiana will be here two full weeks this Summer. The last full week in June and the first week of July.

This will be our first year hosting a UNMC dental student. They will be here three full weeks in July with Drs. Mark Kampfe, Nathan Schwandt, and Grant Titze providing supervision, each taking one-week rotations.

Creighton University will be on site in July for a week. During that time there will be an overlap with UNMC and Creighton and we are attempting to coordinate a community-based event for both programs to work together in an activity, which will be at the SFMD clinic.

SFMD will be hosting the Delta Dental Mobile program the last week in July on site in St. Francis. Dr. Monty Bechtold and staff and Dr. Larry Green have both committed to providing services for three days that week.

I was humbled to be recognized as an Honorary Member of the SDDA. I would like to acknowledge the SD Board of Dentistry, Delta Dental, SD Dental Foundation and the SD Dental Association who have all provided their support and commitment to our Dental Program to make this clinic successful. It is their efforts and support that keep me motivated and inspired to continue to improve our program. Thank you.

We will be losing Father John Hatcher, S.J., President of St. Francis Mission. Father Hatcher was instrumental in the development and support of our dental clinic. He has been here as President in St. Francis for the past 14 years. We will be hosting a retirement dinner here in St. Francis on Monday, July 31st at noon. We welcome and invite all who have met with Father Hatcher to celebrate with us in his upcoming retirement.

134th Annual Session—South Dakota Dental Association

It Takes A Team



Fundraising Results

Thanks to all who contributed to the Foundation/Annual Session fundraisers! Because of you, the Foundation Board was able to contribute to many worthwhile projects.

Best for Last Raffle raised: \$7,384
Chinese Raffle raised: \$15,444
Golf Tournament raised: \$1,895
Silent Auction raised: \$1,150
Total: \$25,873

Best For Last Winners

\$2,000 Winners! The last four raffle tickets drawn during the Best For Last Fundraiser on May 19 scored \$2,000/each for Dr. Tami Sopinski, Sara Johnson, Dr. Michelle Hofer and Dr. Jack Muller. Congratulations!



Dr. Amber Determan and husband Ross, were both winners of bikes, donated by Drs. Jeff and Steve Wiswall at the Friday Night Jam.



2017 Award Recipients: Dr. Micahel Fuchs (Guest of Honor); Dr. Marty Oleson (Distinguished Service Award); Marty Jones (Honorary Member); Phoebe Carlow and Mary Mousseau (Award of Commendation); Dr. Damon Thielen (Young Dentist of the Year); Dr. Bruce Wintle (Humanitarian Award)



Presidential Citation Recipients pictured with Dr. Jason Aanenson, President: Dr. Trevor Kuiper; Dr. Curt Johnson; Dr. Orin & Linda Ellwein; Dr. Tim Kappenman; and Dr. Mark Berdahl.

2017 Annual Session Registration Numbers

Total	900
Dental Spouses	
Assistants and Office Staff	389
Hygienists	220
Dental Students	5
Dentists	255

Email Security Solutions

As an SDDA member, we would like to remind you of the importance of protecting your patients' information when emailing. Failing to comply with HIPAA requirements could result in an immediate financial impact on your practice as well as reputational damage.

In the past the SDDA endorsed Longscope Consulting as a provider of premier email security solutions. Recently, Longscope Consulting was acquired by j2 Global. j2 is a publicly-held, financially stable company with over 20 years of consecutive growth and over 3,000,000 world-wide customers. We are happy to introduce you to j2 Global and their Email Security Distributor, Excel Micro.

SDDA members now have immediate access to the team at Excel Micro that strictly focuses on email security and will be able to provide you with the guidance you may need to ensure you are both encrypting and archiving email to meet HIPAA requirements. For more information on how to protect your email and meet regulatory compliance contact Rick Carr, our dedicated Excel Micro Account Manager @ 877-466-7726 x 6602 or rearr@excelmicro.com.

SD Academy of General Dentistry offers...

"Treatment Planning and Restoring Dental Implants"

Presented by James River, DDS

Friday, September 29, 2017; 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at Best Western Ramkota in Aberdeen

For information contact Brenda at brenda .goeden@sddental.org or 605-224-9133, or refer to the registration form that was recently mailed out.



Dentistry in South Dakota 804 N Euclid; Ste 103 Pierre SD 57501

PRSRT STD U.S. Postage **PAID** Permit #7 Pierre, SD 57501

CONTINUING EDUCATION CALENDAR Summer 2017

The listing of these programs is provided as a service to SDDA Newsletter subscribers, and does not mean that these programs have been endorsed or approved by the SD Dental Association or the SD State Board of Dentistry. All members are cautioned to evaluate the programs on their own merit.

SDDA ANNUAL SESSION

Contact: Brenda Goeden 605-224-9133 www.sddental.org

May 17-19, 2018 Sioux Falls, SD

Registration forms will be in included in the Spring 2018 newsletter.

WESTERN DAKOTA TECHNICAL INSTI-TUTE

Contact: 605-718-2410

Aug 18 & 19, 2017

Nitrous Oxide Class

July 7 & 8, 2017

Dental Radiology

Third Friday of the Month, mornings

American Heart Association CPR Class for Healthcare Professionals

Third Friday of the Month, afternoons

American Heart Association Healthcare Provider CPR Recertification

LAKE AREA TECHNICAL INSTITUTE

Contact: Amy Meadors 800-657-4344, ext. 378 amy.meadors@lakeareatech.edu

Home Study Radiology Courses available:

➤ Radiology Safety

> Radiography Production

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH DAKOTA

Contact: Dept. of Dental Hygiene 605-677-5379

Home Study Radiology Courses available:

- Digital Radiography, Advantages & Disadvantages
- Exposure Errors of Periapicals & Bitewings
- Processing Errors
- Occlusal Exposures for Children
- Oral Effects of Head & Neck Radiation Therapy
- Panoramic Radiography
- Radiation Safety
- Vertical Bitewings
- Fluoride Varnish, Indication & Application

Dentistry in South Dakota

Editor: Paul Knecht, Executive Director

Published quarterly by the South Dakota Dental Association 804 N Euclid, Ste. 103 PO Box 1194 Pierre SD 57501

Telephone: 605-224-9133 Fax: 605-224-9168 F-Mail: paul.knecht@sddental.org Website: www.sddental.org

Member publication: American Association of Dental Editors

Opinions expressed in the Dental Forum may not be those of the South Dakota Dental Association. Advertising rates and circulation data will be furnished by request.